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Report Highlights: 

On December 7, 2023, the Veterinary Service at the Ministry of Agriculture of the Kyrgyz Republic 

informed the U.S. Department of Agriculture in writing that they will no longer accept the U.S. 

Department of Agriculture's, Food Safety Inspection Service, 9060-5 Meat and Poultry Export 

Certificate of Wholesomeness. USDA is actively working to resolve this issue. 

 

 

 

 



 
   
   
 

 
 

On December 7, 2023, the Veterinary Service at the Ministry of Agriculture of the Kyrgyz Republic 

informed the U.S. Department of Agriculture in private correspondence that they will no longer accept 

the U.S. Department of Agriculture's, Food Safety Inspection Service, 9060-5 and 9060-5B Meat and 

Poultry Export Certificate of Wholesomeness and Continuation Sheet, and Fish and Fish Products 

Export Certificate of Wholesomeness 9060-5S.  

The U.S. government is actively engaged in trying to reopen the market and is working to resolve the 

issue with utmost haste. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachments: 

No Attachments. 


